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)
)
) ORDER
)
)
)
)
)

DISPOSITION: PETITION DENIED

On February 15, 2007, Multnomah County Drainage District No. 1 and
Peninsula Drainage District No. 2 (MCDD) filed a petition, with the Public Utility
Commission of Oregon (Commission), requesting the Commission open an investigation
into the tariffs and rates of which MCDD is a customer. MCDD has four accounts with
PacifiCorp that are served under two Schedules, 28, General Service—Large Non-
Residential (31-200 kW), and 48, Large General Service—1,000 kW and over. The
primary concern expressed by MCDD in its petition was the large percentage of their bill
allocated to demand charges, which they believe does not accurately reflect the nature and
time of the district’s usage. In its petition, MCDD asks the Commission to order
PacifiCorp to develop a suitable tariff and file it in its next general rate case. See Petition,
p. 4.

Staff interprets MCDD’s petition to mean that PacifiCorp should have to
propose adoption of a tariff suitable to MCDD’s needs in its next general rate case. Staff
does not believe that PacifiCorp should be compelled to support a separate tariff for
drainage districts in its rate case filing. Staff’s recommendation differs in that it requires
PacifiCorp to provide the analysis needed to consider a separate drainage district tariff,
but does not obligate the company to support it.

A complete description of the filing, the discussions that followed, and
Staff’s recommendation is contained in the Staff Report, attached as Appendix A, and
incorporated by reference.

At its Public Meeting on August 7, 2007, the Commission adopted Staff’s
recommendation, and denied MCDD’s petition for investigation of PacifiCorp’s drainage
district rates and tariffs.












